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EXPEDITED BRIEFING SCHEDULE 

 
TO ALL PARTIES: 

 
  On December 13, 2022, Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) Marta Guhl 
issued an Order denying the Petition of Grays Ferry Cogeneration Partnership and 
Vicinity Energy Philadelphia Inc (Grays Ferry/Vicinity) for issuance of an interim 
emergency order on an expedited basis because Grays Ferry/Vicinity, as the Petitioners, 
failed to demonstrate that the need for relief is immediate and that the injury would be 
irreparable if the relief is not granted as required by Section 3.6 of the Commission’s 
Regulations Pursuant to Section 5.305 of the Commission’s Regulations, the ALJ 
certified the matter to the Commission as a material question.   
 

On December 13, 2022, Grays Ferry/Vicinity filed a Petition for 
Interlocutory Review on an expedited basis and a Brief from the denial by the ALJ.  In 
the filing, Grays Ferry/Vicinity requests that the Commission expedite its review of the 
matter, specifically, that the Commission address the matter at its December 22, 2022 
Public Meeting, or if unable to do so, then alternatively address the matter via notational 
voting no later than December 31, 2022.   

   
Our Regulations, at 52 Pa. Code § 5.305(c), permit a party to submit a brief 

supporting or opposing a petition for interlocutory review and answer to material 
question within seven days of service of the petition.   

 
In light of the request to expedite the matter and cognizant of the deadline 

of the contract involved in this matter, represented as December 31, 2022, we shall 
modify the time period for filing briefs in support of or opposition to the Petition.  
Specifically, briefs must be received by the Secretary’s Bureau by 4:30 p.m. on 
Monday, December 19, 2022.  In addition, courtesy copies of the briefs should be 
e-mailed, in Microsoft Word (or other compatible format), to the Office of Special 
Assistants at RA-OSA@pa.gov.  Following the submission of any briefs, the remainder 
of the Petition will be addressed by the Commission in a subsequent Opinion and Order.   
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Should you have any questions, you may contact the Office of Special 
Assistants, Kathryn G. Sophy, Director.  Please direct your inquiry to (717) 787-1827 or 
RA-OSA@pa.gov. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 
 
 
 
 

Rosemary Chiavetta 
Secretary 
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